
 1 

2017 

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ, 

 

 Autumn is fast approaching, as we begin a new year of Sunday school and Confirmation! Thanks be to 
God! Yet the study of Christian Education does not end with Confirmation. In 1 Peter 5, Peter writes that the el-
ders of the church are to be examples to the rest of the flock. He says,  

Cast all your anxiety on [Christ], because he cares for you. Discipline yourselves, keep alert. Like a roar-
ing lion your adversary the devil prowls around, looking for someone to devour. Resist him, steadfast in 
your faith, for you know that your brothers and sisters in all the world are undergoing the same kinds of 
suffering. 

How is it that we remain steadfast in the faith? We keep the Word of God on our lips and in our hearts (Rom. 
10:8). When the word is taught and preached, “we gladly hear and learn it” (Luther’s Small Catechism, 3rd Com-
mandment). This Word of God gives eternal life, not only for some far off distant future, but for today and every 
day. The Word fills us with hope and joy. It lifts heavy burdens from our shoulders and gives us Christ’s light and 
easy yoke, which gives rest for our souls (Matt. 11:28-30).  

Now God commands us to hear and learn the Word precisely because the devil is always seeking to de-
vour us and separate us from God’s Word. Once we receive a promise of God, the devil immediately tries to take 
it away and to make you doubt it. This happened even to Jesus who received in his baptism this beautiful prom-
ise from his Father who said, “You are my Son, the beloved; with you I am well pleased.” (Mar. 1:11) Then imme-
diately Jesus was sent into the wilderness for forty days, as the devil attacked him and tried to make him doubt 
the words of promise spoken by God. The devil seeks to tempt you away from the Word and seeks to put as 
many stumbling blocks as possible to keep you from worship or other teachings where you might receive Christ’s 
promises again and receive new life. 

In bible study, we learn to fight against the darkness that is always seeking to overcome us. We learn 
how to identify the ways in which the devil seeks to attack us. As in Ephesians 6, we learn how to put on the 
whole armor of God, so that we may be able to stand against the wiles of the devil. Around our waists we put on 
the belt of truth. We put on the breastplate of righteousness. On our feet, we wear whatever will make us ready 
to proclaim the gospel of peace. We take up the helmet of salvation, and the shield of faith, with which we will be 
able to quench all the flaming arrows of the evil one. And most importantly, we take up the sword of the Spirit, 
which is the Word of God. Just as Christ fought the devil with God’s Word, so we too must fight the devil with 
God’s Word.  

 The Word of God, when put into our ears, places our trust firmly in the Lord. For Romans 10:17 tells us, 
“So faith comes from what is heard, and what is heard comes through the word of Christ.” Our faith in the Lord 
will sustain us in perfect peace despite crop prices, weather forecasts, newspaper headlines, news reports, Dow 
Jones Industrial Average, or physician diagnoses.  

And so I invite you to come and dig into the Word of God!  Come and be equipped to battle against the 
darkness! Come and learn about our God who withholds nothing from you, not even his own beloved Son, Jesus 
Christ! Come and learn about this man, Jesus Christ, who died for you and for your salvation! Praise the Lord 
that his mercies are new each day! 

In addition to our two current bible studies, at the Maples on Mondays at 3:16 p.m. and Tuesdays at 6:00 
p.m. at church, a new monthly women’s bible study is being added. Our study will be of the women of the bible. 
The first women’s bible study will be held on Sunday, September 10, at 7:00 p.m. at the parsonage. See you 
soon! 

Your Sister in Christ, 
Pr. Tricia Mattson 
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 St. Paul Lutheran Church—Church Council Meeting - August 9, 2017, 7:30 p.m. 
 

Present: Ed Meidl, Pastor Tricia Mattson, Sharon Rogotzke, Gary Renner, Kathy Pederson, Russell Rogotzke, 

Jordan Pidde, Jan Kratz, Doug Gatzlaff, Jill Vogel 

Also Present: Katie Mueller-Parish Coordinator  

Absent: Shawna Jacobs, Dawn Marz, Connie Knutson, Anita Jensen- Financial Secretary 

Call to order, Ed Meidl at 7:30pm 

Devotion – Pastor Tricia-You can count on the Lord 

M/S/P-Secretary’s Report 

M/S/P-Financial Report 

M/S/P-To pay the benevolence balance up thru July. 

Building and Grounds 

Church downspouts 

Gas Company has revisited the church, no action taken at this time. 

Parish Education Report – Sharon & Kathy 

The board is working on a plan for sub teachers.   

Elsie Groebner is working in the Christmas costumes.  

M/S/P Change of service time on Rally Sunday to 10am.  9 yes/1 no 

Church auction to be held Aug 16th 4pm sale and dinner, 5:30 live auction. 

Pastor’s Report 

Visitation 

Met with a number of members this month, in addition to our homebound and nursing home members.  

Seeking to visit with all the confirmation families. 

Worship  

Continuing to lead worship at SJLH, the Maples, and Downtown Estates. 

Wednesday night worship at 7 p.m.  

Confirmation 

Planning under way – see Parish Ed report for details 

Parish Education    

Continuing to find joy in Monday bible study at the Maples! 

Proposing the idea of a Luther League Breakfast and Bible once a month at the parsonage. Will talk to 

Luther League Leaders. 

Proposing also to start a monthly evening women’s bible study also at the parsonage. 

Will be assisting with the Sunday School closings this coming year 

Membership 

Met with the Membership Development Committee to review membership records 

Community 

Attended Scholarship Meeting 

Delivered bulletins on 7/13 

Gave out six SAFE vouchers. 

Attended the Ministerial Meeting on 8/3 

Attended a coach pitch game of some of our little ones. 

Asked to speak at the Springfield Teacher’s Breakfast on Tuesday, August 15. 

Continuing Education Update 

Meeting with local pastors for text study 

 

OLD BUSINESS                                                                                                              
Active/Voting Member List – Membership development committee met and drafted a letter to send to 

members who have not been to church and are outside of the local area.  Officers, along with Pastor, 

will develop a plan for outreach to local families. 

M/S/P to send out letter to non-local members. 

Church Auction – August 16th - 4:00 Sale & Dinner, 5:30 Live Auction 

Wireless Mic System – Mic has been received and installed.  Russell Rogotzke donated new charging sta-
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Attendance  Worship Services 
Sunday, July 30  9am - 57 Wed. August 2 7pm - 3 

Sunday, August 6 9am - 61 Wed. August 9 7pm - 14 

Sunday, August 13     9am - 64 Wed. August 16 7pm - 9 

Sunday, August 20 9am - 83 Sunday, August 27 9am - 73 11am - 10 

Please pray for… Glenn & Anita Jensen’s Family, Danny Nachreiner, Clarice Trebesch, Linus Wenthold; 

Amanda Havemeier, Tabor Gluth and all those serving in the military, at home and abroad.  Prayer Chain – 

If you have a prayer concern you would like passed along to the Prayer Chain, please call Jan Severson (723-

6358) or the church office (723-5880).  Please specify if you want the concern on (1) the Prayer Chain and/or 

(2) included in Sunday morning prayers which will be included for two Sundays unless otherwise specified or 

request is renewed. 

Deadlines:  
Sunday Bulletin: Wednesday by 10 am.  
Epistle: 20th of each month. 
Please call or email Katie at the church office with addi-
tions or changes for the bulletins or Epistle.  
507-723-5880 stpaul_lutheran@hotmail.com 

2017 Church Council 

Ed Meidl - Chair  Kathy Pederson 

Jordan Pidde - Vice Chair Jill Vogel 

Shawna Jacobs - Secretary Gary Renner 

Sharon Rogotzke - Treasurer Connie Knutson 

Russell Rogotzke   Doug Gatzlaff  

Jan Kratz   Dawn Marz 

tions for the mic, thank you Russell. 

Annual Gathering, October 8-11 in Minneapolis, Pastor Tricia is registered.  Still looking for delegates to 

attend this gathering. 

German Supper, September 13th, 4:30-6:30.  Committee to meet for ordering and planning. 

Scholarship Committee Report 

M/S/P for scholarship dispersments per committee recommendation. 

M/S/P to update Pastor Tricia’s salary to the proposed 2017 budget. 

Internet Broadcastings of Worship Service are available on www.YouTube.com, search St. Paul Lutheran 

Church Springfield, MN. 

NEW BUSINESS 

M/S/P Katie’s hours change – August 21st, 2017, Monday-Thursday 8am-3pm 

M/S/P Lisa’s hours change Starting beginning of September 

 Monday, Tuesday, Thursday afternoons, Friday morning 

Motion to adjourn. 

Jordan Pidde 

Church Council Vice Chair 

Notice: Please update your phone numbers and/or email address with the church office! Sev-
eral of the numbers we have are disconnected and we need to know how to get a hold of 
you! You can leave a note in the box outside of Katie’s office, use one of the yellow infor-
mation cards in the church pews, call or email the church office at 507-723-5880 or 
stpaul_lutheran@hotmail.com. We appreciate you keeping us updated!   

Thank You to everyone who was part of this years Auction and Dinner on August 16th! 

It was a huge success and we wish to thank everyone who came and took part in the bid-

ding, meal, and fellowship! Your support, time, and generous donations are very much 

appreciated! 

http://www.YouTube.com
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This past June, our Luther League students and their advisors went on a mission trip to Texas. The group has 
shared that is was a wonderful experience and a trip they will remember and cherish always.  They were split into 
2 groups, to participate in different mission activities. Here are the repost from Stacey and Kim. 
From Stacey: 

My group had six girls and we helped at a childcare center in a low-income apartment complex. They re-
cently acquired one of the buildings to be made into a center for children ages 1 to 18. It would provide them with 
a free meal every week day as well as planning daily activities to keep the kids safe and off the streets.  

The director of Safe Hands, Miss Ashley, was very welcoming to us and was so excited to hear what new 
ideas we could bring her with renovating the center. We look forward to an update after summer is done and all 
groups have been there to see what transformations took place.  

We helped with creating games (and playing them too) for the kids, decorating the main room, prepping 
and painting a very large room upstairs to be used for older children, sorting clothes and shoes for their goodwill 
give away to families, cleaning and organizing closets, a lot of general cleaning, and what we all had to prepare 
ourselves for, dealing with an occasional cockroach that lived in the complex previously.  

We also got to go on a field trip with the Center children to a children's aquarium and because of our extra 
eyes and hands to help watch kids, A lot more got to go than normally would have. We formed relationships with 
little ones, that hated to see us go, but it forever changed our hearts, knowing we somehow, someway, changed 
their hearts as well. 
 
From Kim: 

My group, along with 2 other youth groups from Arkansas and Iowa, were involved with “Project Transformation”, 
which is a summer learning center for younger children and helped them with reading.  It was fun to get to know the kids and 
help them grow.   

We also helped assemble bags of fresh produce that were handed out the families.  My group also spent time at a 
“Habitat for Humanity Store”.  At the store we helped stock shelves and price items that are sold at the store.  The profits from 
the store go towards building habitat for humanity houses in the area. 
 All of the kids had a great time and it was wonderful to see them all help and interact with each other and kids from 
other youth groups in the United States.   

 

 

 

 

We are ready for another  year of Sunday school and  Confirmation 
classes! We invite you to join us on 

Sunday, September 10th 
to kick off the year! 

Worship: 10:00 a.m. 
Children are encouraged to bring their backpack for  

ƶPzs¢¢w|u.£vs.Poqy~oqy¢Ʒ<. 
Each child will get a special gift from the Board of Parish Education. 

Potluck Meal: 11:00 a.m. in Fellowship Hall 
Please bring a dish to pass! 
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Sharon Rogotzke has been asked to call Greeters, Readers and Acolytes reminding them of their Sunday.  In 

order to avoid confusion, please call Sharon at 723-5117 if you will be gone and have found a substitute.   

ωȡππ ÁÍ 7ÏÒÓÈÉÐ 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅ 

Date Sound & Video Reader Acolyte Greeters Usher 

09/03 Bud Wendt Mel Vogel 

Brendon Buerkle 

 Shane Clemon Barb & Mike Marz Team 4 

09/10 Chris Longsdorf Russell Rogotzke 

Jonathan Longsdorf 

Kaden Pyzick Rod & Rhonda Larson Team 1 

09/17 Shane Clemon Jeanette Pidde 

Kyle Quesenberry 

Jace Rosenau John & Mavis Gluth Team 2 

09/24 Bob Kratz Kurt Glaeseman 

Daniel Groebner 

Zach Timm Al & Addie Schubbe Team 3 

10/01 Alex Quesenberry Paul Muske 

McCoy Krick 

Kyler Zihlke Mike & Crissy Rogotzke Team 4 

{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅǎΗ 

{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ !ƴƴƛǾŜǊǎŀǊƛŜǎΗ 

Delivering bulletins in September 

7 - Leona Schottle 
14 - Pastor Tricia 
21 - Shirley Weber 
28 - Carol Carlson 

14 - Jakob Nachreiner 

15 - Bridget Fenger 

15 - Michael Morrison 

15 - Katie Mueller 

15 - Bailey Streich 

16 - Tyler Hagert 

17 - Jo Schwartz 

17 - Lois Zihlke 

18 - Emily Anderson 

18 - Brock Bloemke 

19 - Linda Nachreiner 

19 - Derry Wells 

20 - Violet Krebs 

23 - Jason Fenger 

24 - Kaden Pyzick 

25 - Libby Tonn 

25 - Trever Vanderwerf 

27 - Shawna Jacobs 

27 - Doreen Johnson 

28 - William Halter 

28 - Shirley Weber 

1 - Andrew Renner 

1 - Becky Tonn 

1 - Stacey Weisensel 

1 - Bonnie Wells 

1 - Judy Wollin 

2 - Nancy Renner 

3 - Jonah Pidde 

3 - Jill Vogel 

3 - Nicholas Weisensel 

4 - Kalina Kastner 

5 - Elva Asmus 

7 - Bud Wendt 

8 - Jan Kratz 

9 - Tyler Marz 

9 - Brian Wittman 

11 - Elsie Groebner 

11 - Jenna Shaw 

12 - Kane Krebs 

12 - Austin Plaster 

13 - Ruth Potter 

14 - Ellen Meyers 

8 - Robert & Emily Anderson 

9 - Doreen & Harley Johnson 

12 - Daniel & Linda Nachreiner 

13 - Harold & Marlys Wendt 

14 - Ken & Sharon Renner 

14 - Andrew & Lindsey Krueger 

18 - Dean & Rachelle Halvorson 

18 - Jerome & Jerrine Kettner 

28 - Arden & Bonnie Brand 

September Altar Guild 

Jo Schwartz  Megan Hillesheim 

If you are unable to help, please find a sub-

stitute or switch months with someone. 

We now have our very own You Tube Channel so you can watch our 9:00 a.m. Worship Service on 

your device, desktop, or laptop! Search for “St. Paul Lutheran Church, Springfield, MN” in YouTube! 

You can also subscribe to our channel to be notified when new services have been uploaded! 
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St. Paul Lutheran Church 

German Supper 
Wednesday, September 13, 2017 

Serving from 4:30 to 6:30 p.m. 

In the Fellowship Hall 

 

Sauerkraut with Pork, Dumplings, 

Brats, Mashed Potatoes,  

German Potato Salad,  

Green Beans, Cake and Beverage 

 

Advance tickets available  

at the church office  

and at Springfield Advance Press. 

 

$10 in advance; $11 at the door 
Take Outs available.  

Delivery to shut-ins only, call 723-5880  

Items needed as donations: 
24 Gallons Sauerkraut 
5 pkgs Old Fashion Weiners 
10 lbs white onions 
25 boxes potato buds 
180 lbs red potatoes 
60 lbs white potatoes 
40 lbs sugar 
36 loaves old white bread 
3 gallon white vinegar 
10 lbs white flour 
550 fresh brats 
55 lbs pork 
25 lbs Bacon 
12 lbs butter 
1 can salt 
30 packages of Kool Aid 
 
 

*Monetary donation can be brought to the church 
office marked “German Supper Donation”.  

  

*Sign up sheets are posted in the fellowship hall for 
donations, helping prepare the meal and baking 
cakes. 

German Supper  
Work Groups 
4:00-5:00  C 
5:00-6:00  A  
6:00-Done  B 

*We need to restock the kitchen with containers. We would like to have all, or mostly, #ÏÏÌ 7ÈÉÐ ÔÙÐÅ 

ÃÏÎÔÁÉÎÅÒÓȢ This size makes dividing and pricing leftovers from the German Suppers much easier. 

Please bring your clean containers to church and put in the kitchen.  Thank you!  

We have several musical opportunities for your to participate in here at St. Paul Lutheran! 
Choir, Bell Choir, and Special Music 
If you are interested in joining one of these groups or have special music to share with our con-
gregation, please contact Katie in the church office.  
More information on rehearsal times will be coming soon! 

Attention All Women!  
You are cordially invited to a new monthly womenõs bible study! In it we will study the wom-
en of the bible! We will dig into scripture and uncover the faith (or lack of faith) of these wom-
en firsthand!  
Who received a promise from God and then instructed her son to trick his father in order to 
ensure that promise was fulfilled? Who ordered the execution of the prophet Elijah? Who 
drove a tent stake into the skull of an army general? Who did Paul call his co-worker in Christ? 
Join us as together we find out! 
Who: You! 
When: Sunday, September 10, at 7:00 p.m. 
Where: The Parsonage 
What: Bring your bible!  
Why: Food, fun, fellowship, and faith!  
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3ÔȢ 0ÁÕÌ ,ÕÔÈÅÒÁÎ 
#ÈÕÒÃÈȟ ,#-# 
303 N Cass Avenue  
Springfield, MN   56087    

Postmaster:  Dated material 
Please Deliver Promptly 
Address Service Requested 

We are on the Web! 

Phone:     507-723-5880 

Fax:         507-723-8712 

 

Office Hours 

Pastor: Tricia Mattson 

Monday 9-noon 

Wednesday 1-4 

Thursday 10-11; 1-3 

Or by appointment 

pastortriciamattson@gmail.com           

 

Parish Coordinator: Katie Mueller 

Summer Hours 

Monday-Thursday 8:00 am-3:00 pm 

Email: stpaul_lutheran@hotmail.com 

 

Housekeeper:  Lisa Prechel 

 

Maintenance:  Ed Meidl 

 

Financial Secretary: Anita Jensen 

St. Paul EPISTLE is a publication of St. 

Paul Lutheran Church.  It is published 

monthly to keep members and friends 

informed of programs and ministries of 

the church.   

Articles may be submitted for publication 

subject to content.   

 

Worship: 

SUNDAY Worship  at 9:00 a.m., Coffee Talk at 10:00 a.m. 

WEDNESDAY Summer Worship at 7:00 p.m. 

 

 

Springfield Area Food Shelf hours 
Tuesday 5:00pm – 7:00pm  

Thursday 9:30am – 11:30am  
804 East Rock Street - Springfield, MN 56087  

 507-723-4120  

Calendar Highlights - September  2017 

6 - Council Meeting (DATE CHANGE) 

10 - Rally Sunday, 10:00 Worship, 11:00 Potluck 

13 - German Supper 

Hurricane Harvey Relief  ~  Noisy Offering Collection 
 

For the month of September we will be collecting a noisy offering each  
Sunday to aid in relief efforts for those affected by Hurricane Harvey.  
 
LCMC Texas District has established a Facebook group which you can join to 
be kept updated on clean up and recovery efforts as well as needs and   
other ways you can help out. 
 
Visit our Facebook page to find more information. 


